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Hub Plus have launched an exciting new
project looking at how we can better support
Derbyshire Locums. 

We will be holding a series of online listening
groups to hear what you have to say. 

Click below to find out more information: 

thehubplus.co.uk/looking-after-our-locums

L O O K I N G  A F T E R  
 O U R  L O C U M S  

We are proud to announce the Derby & Derbyshire
General Practice Conference 2024 – an event that brings

together hard-working individuals in primary care
throughout Derby and Derbyshire. 

Workshops, networking opportunities and so much
more!!

Set a reminder in your calendar for Wednesday 2nd
October 2024. 

More information will be coming very soon. 

#gpconferenceiscoming

STUDENTS 
O N  T O U R  2 0 2 4

D E R B Y  &
N O T T I N G H A M

To continue supporting our dedicated and hardworking
colleagues within the NHS, The Hub Plus Derbyshire are
extremely proud to announce the BRAND-NEW Derbyshire
General Practice Long Service Award scheme. 

Our goal is to recognise and celebrate the incredible
commitment to those who have worked within the NHS for 25
years and onwards!

We want to show our gratitude for individuals working within
General Practice in Derby and Derbyshire who have
demonstrated devotion to primary care. 

To be considered for this award, colleagues can choose to
apply themselves or they can be nominated by their
Practice Management team or PCN Lead.​

Simply click the link below to find out more:

thehubplus.co.uk/the-people-promise

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Calling all practices!

This will enable students to gain lived experience of providing healthcare to
patients as part of a multi-disciplinary team in a primary care setting. An
opportunity for you to ensure that your future workforce is fit for purpose for
delivering person centred care ensuring patients receive timely and appropriate
access to care at their point of need. 

If you're interested and want to find out more, please click below: 

https://www.thehubplus.co.uk/students-on-tour

Students on Tour 2024 is an opportunity to promote primary care in Derbyshire as
a career option for students, whilst at the same time increasing access to patients
to healthcare appointments and helping to meet QOF / QIPP targets.

Did you know we recently launched our BRAND -
NEW Learning Portal? 

Here you’ll find more than learning opportunities!

Simply sign-up and begin exploring all the
fantastic options available to you at a click of a
button.

Unlock endless possibilities and begin your
Primary Care Journey.

Check it out here -

thehub.continuumlearn.com/register

Happy learning!

Presented by 

 General Practice
Conference 2024

Derby & Derbyshire

Navigating change -
the power of people

https://www.thehubplus.co.uk/looking-after-our-locums
https://www.thehubplus.co.uk/the-people-promise
https://www.thehubplus.co.uk/students-on-tour
http://thehub.continuumlearn.com/register


NEWS

Calling all administrators, receptionists, and secretaries!

We want to hear from you…

Over the next few weeks, we will be hosting listening groups to
acknowledge and support staff working in the above roles,
across Derby and Derbyshire.

We know that you are the heart of general practice, and we want
to make sure you have a collective voice and can shape what
your development needs should look like in the future.

To book onto one of our short, online sessions, please click the
link below:

thehubplus.co.uk/course/333: Group 1 -  Date: 19th July 2024
thehubplus.co.uk/course/335: Group 2 - Date: 23rd July 2024
thehubplus.co.uk/course/336: Group 3 - Date: 25th July 2024

Refresh, Refocus, and Re-Energise: A Reflective Workshop for
Practice Managers

Are you weary from the endless operational tasks and responsibilities
of managing and leading your practice? Do you find yourself with little
to no time for self-reflection, personal development, or simply space to
think? Are you feeling fatigued, undervalued, and isolated? Have you
lost sight of your 'why' in what you do?

This introductory workshop is designed specifically for experienced
Practice Managers who are eager to take a moment for quiet self-
reflection in a supportive, safe space. Limited to a small group of up to
ten participants, this workshop offers a unique opportunity to invest in
your well-being and reignite your passion for Primary Care.

Please note you will only need to apply for one cohort. 

Cohort 1: 18/09/24 – 09:00-12:00 - thehubplus.co.uk/course/338
Cohort 2: 19/09/24 – 09:00-12:00 - thehubplus.co.uk/course/339

Did you know all apprenticeships are free? Email charlie.knight2@nhs.net to talk about gifted levy and apprenticeship
funding and visit our website to find out more about recruiting and applying for apprenticeships. Click here to find out
more - https://www.thehubplus.co.uk/apprenticeship-hub

The Race, Ethnicity and Cultural Heritage Network (REACH) is a new Staff Network being set up for the support of ethnic
minority staff and their allies, working within primary care in Derby and Derbyshire.  
 
The aims of the network tie in with the Regional EDI strategy, and they are primarily:  
To Empower our members in challenging racism and discrimination within their immediate workplace, but also within the
wider systems that affect them 
To Embed change within those systems through collective solutions and involvement with key changemakers 
To Educate our members with the provision of personal and professional development initiatives that resonate with their
goals  
To Engage our members through networking events that nurture belonging and strengthen community   
To Inspire our members with events that showcase our individual and collective successes, resilience and vision 
 
We plan to host our in-person Network Launch Event on the evening of 11th September 2024, with details to be confirmed
closer to the time.  
 
If you think you would be interested in attending this event, future events or being involved with the network going forward,
please complete the Expression of Interest form below so we can keep you updated:  
 
The Race, Ethnicity and Cultural Heritage Network (smartsheet.eu) 

https://www.thehubplus.co.uk/course/333
https://www.thehubplus.co.uk/course/335
https://www.thehubplus.co.uk/course/336
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thehubplus.co.uk%2Fcourse%2F338&data=05%7C02%7Cluke.testro%40nhs.net%7C3329484ba9e647a99c3708dc9c1f9f55%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638556906828913140%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=R28ldgoEcJM7IstUbnhy9lZLvL7Jss0sCxn9CjkWhcc%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thehubplus.co.uk%2Fcourse%2F339&data=05%7C02%7Cluke.testro%40nhs.net%7C3329484ba9e647a99c3708dc9c1f9f55%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638556906828928361%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WelTVLZ9O0akPhNjW7%2B6Cu56EPC%2FlEWTsDP1BJ6q58o%3D&reserved=0
https://www.thehubplus.co.uk/apprenticeship-hub
https://app.smartsheet.eu/b/form/c81a272c502f45d192a4681e66878bf9
https://app.smartsheet.eu/b/form/c81a272c502f45d192a4681e66878bf9


THE HUB’S HUB
"I just wanted to reach out and say how amazing it was ran and the level of
support in place for us as nurses. It was my first time attending anything like

this and It was incredibly useful for networking." 

What a lovely message we received from one of the amazing nurses that
attended the Nurses Conference last month. 

Don't worry if you couldn't make this event, we will be hosting another General
Practice Nurses Conference in September. More information will be released

soon, so stay tuned. 

After 4 years working within the Training Hub in Derbyshire
Emma has decided to leave the Hub+ to explore new
opportunities. Her last day will be 16th August 2024.

Emma has been a fantastic team member, helping colleagues
across primary care to access our training, development and
education offers. We are very appreciative for the work she
has done in supporting the two teams coming together and
the growing success of The Hub+, Derbyshire. We wish her all
the luck for the future.

If you have any queries please contact us on:
ddlmc.thehubplus@nhs.net

We are here and we are listening.

CONTACT US 
We’d love to hear from you – our Primary Care family. What can we do to help YOU

on your #primarycarejourney?

Find us on:

ddlmc.thehubplus@nhs.net

www.thehubplus.co.uk

07883 328933

DERBYSHIRE
GENERAL PRACTICE

NURSINGConference 2024
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